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Hey there, fellow MPFRs! 
 
What a busy, busy September we had!  In addition to some great morning meetings 
(RYLA kids, Banjo Playing and our District Governorõs visit) we, along with our numerous 
spouses, enjoyed a great dinner at the Deaver Pumpkin Patch when we inducted new 
member Virginia Vasquez.  We also sold beer at the Amador City Big Wheel Races and 
the Bluegrass Festival in Plymouth, co-sponsored the Amador City Downtown Wine Festi-
val, sponsored 4 more weeks of the Plymouth Farmersõ Market (one more to go!), sup-
ported our Rotary Youth Exchange Student and Interact Club, moved ahead on our 
Global Grant application for Zihuatanejo, restarted the Snack Sack and Rotary Reading 
Hour programs at Plymouth Elementary School and got started on the Fiddletown Com-
munity Center repairs,  Whew!  What a month!  What a Club! 
 
Thank you to all who made these things happenñand a special thank you to our Board 
for spending an evening with District Governor Joe Z.  He was absolutely blown away 
by all that this club has accomplished in its first seven years.  And thank you to those who 
were able to attend the morning meeting with him on the lovely terrace of the 49er Vil-
lage, when we inducted two more new members: Stephanie Anderson and (returning 
member) Dianne Walton, awarded Paul Harris Fellows to Troy Bowers and Anne Filer, 
Name Marilyn McDanel this yearõs Quiet Rotarian and awarded Austin Ford the Star-
light Express Award. 
 
Coming up in October:  More great morning meetings and a special evening meeting on 
October 21st at the home of Joe and Anne Mock.  Anne, who just returned from repre-
senting the USA at the World Sheep Dog Trials in Scotland, will give us a demonstration 
of working with her dogs. 
 
October is Rotary Vocational Service Month, business networking being one of the as-
pects of Rotary since its founding.  So weõll be continuing our Vocational Moment during 
our morning meetings.  Let me know if youõd like to be a featured Rotarian who will fill 
us in on whatõs happening in your business and industry. 
 
Vocational Service also means offering our skills and services in support of our communi-
tyñand our Club is on it!  Think of how many bottles of wine our members who are win-
ery owners have donated to charitable events in the community, business owners who 
have provided gift certificates for raffle prizes or hosted fundraisers for a good cause, 
or those whose jobs are working with youth who have led and supported our Youth Ser-
vices programs like Interact, or those hand guys who are working on the Fiddletown 
Community Center.  Like I saidñVocational Service?  Our Club is on it! 
 
Thanks you everyone, for all you do! 

{ŜǊǾƛŎƛƭȅ ȅƻǳǊǎΣ 

 

Mary Ann  
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The new Rotary Grants program makes some things easier, but does require some changes.  We have already 

met the challenge of having both clubs (Plymouth-Foothills Rotary Club and Zihuatanejo Rotary Club) trained in 

the new grants program.  We are now on a short hold while the Zihua Rotary District formally appoints a Foun-

dation chair so that the district there can approve the grant.  As soon as Rotary International is notified of the 

appointment we are off to the races!  If you havenõt already sent in your pledge, send it now (checks made out 

to the Plymouth-Foothill Rotary Foundation).  If you didnõt pledge it is not too late to join in.  District and Rotary 

International matching makes each $1 donated worth $3.50 for the project!  Please, give what you can.  No 

donation is too small. 

Calendar 

Zihuatanejo Schools ProjectñCarl McDanel, International Services Chair 

OctoberñVocational Service 

 2 4:00 p.m. Farmersõ Market 

 3 3:30p.m. Drive-In on the Green 

    50õs Fun 

    Classic Cars & Rods 

    Mace Meadows 

 7 7:15 a.m. 49er RV Park  

    Club Assembly 

 14 7:15 a.m. 49er RV Park 

  8:30 a.m. Board Meeting 

 21 5:30 p.m. Evening Meeting 

    Joe & Anne Mockõs 

    Sheepdog Demo

 28 7:15 a.m. 49er RV Park  

     

Page 2 The Golden Grapevine 

NovemberñFoundation 

 4 7:15 a.m. 49er RV Park  

    Jim Gullette 

    Foundation Chair 

 11 7:15 a.m. 49er RV Park 

  8:30 a.m. Board Meeting 

 18 5:30 p.m. Evening Meeting 

    Lance Jaggers 

 25 7:15 a.m. Fairgrounds 

    Thanksgiving Baskets  

 

 

1st Annual 

at Mace Meadows Golf Course  

Friday Nite October 3rd 

3:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

Enjoy an Evening of ... 

50ôs Fun ×ÉÔÈ Classic Cars, Hot Rods & a Movie  

American Graffiti  

Car Show & Movie ðFREE  

*$5 Public Parking*  

Movie starts at 7:00 p.m.  

A fun time to be had by all Friday, October 3rd 3:30 to 

9:00pm at Mace Meadows Golf Course in Pioneer. 

Funds raised will support local community service pro-

jects, including upcountry seniors, youth, Boy Scouts, Little 

League and the Food Bank. 

There will be hamburgers, hotdogs, drinks, popcorn, root 

beer floats, 50/50 raffle. 

Wearing 50s attire will get you 3 free $1 raffle tickets 

This is the deal, canõt beat it anywhere in Amador Coun-

ty.  Car Classic, Hot Rod Show and a movie.  Ya just 

canõt go wrong with that! 

Upcountry Club 



Rotarians At WorkñPaul Wibbenmeyer 
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Plymouth-Foothills Rotary received a $2,000 matching grant 

from District 5190 to repair and paint the front of the  

Fiddletown Community Center.  Under the expert direction 

of Thom Maestretti work immediately began on the project 

September 16, 2014.  The first step was to replace broken 

and dry-rot lap siding as well as the window sill on the  

library side of the building.  Upon removing the lap siding it 

was soon discovered that a termite infestation was well  

established.  The infestation problem will be taken care of at 

a later date.  After it was determined by Thom 

that the infestation was under control the siding 

went up fairly quick.  However, the team of 

workers was not able to paint the front of the 

building prior to the Fiddlersõ Jam or start 

phase two since there was additional unfore-

seen work added to the project. 

 

The second phase of repairs will be the south-

west corner of the building; replacing the lap siding and doors of the old firehouse 

section.  Once the second phase is complete 

the third and final phase will being which is 

time consuming and will require lots of man/

woman power.  The third phase will be to 

scrape and paint the front of the Community 

Center.   

 

For the first phase of the project a hand-full 

of Rotarians volunteered.  For the second 

and third phases much more help will be required.  

Feel free to contact Thom Maestretti to volunteer your time with carpentry, scraping 

off old paint, painting, clean-up or whatever task needs to be accomplished and needs 

your attention.  You can talk to Thom at the morning breakfast meetings or by phone at 304-8660.  Your help would be greatly ap-

preciated and needed. 

 

  

Classic Car  

Hot Rod Show  

& 

60s Movie  
Contact  

Kelly Wolin 

President 

Upcountry Rotary 

304-1152 
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Birthdays 
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October 

 Lynn Clevenger   4 

 Anne Filer   8 

 Marilyn McDanel   8 

 Liz Dahler 12 

 Carl McDanel 15 

mailto:dkwolin@wildblue.net?subject=Classic%20Car%20Show%20Inquiry

